Marshall Community
Council

Marshall Community Council
Minutes: June 7th, 2022

In attendance: Matt Samson, Emily Sanford, Laurie Mott, Michele Weber, Shana Charles,
Wendy Vance, Sarah Pearson, Condee Wood, Angela McBride

Meeting Commenced with technical difficulties about how to set up Zoom.
Last month's meeting's minutes were approved.
No treasurer's report.

Plan to do the 5K fundraiser in the Spring.
We picked a tentative date of May 6th.

Obee Credit Union Donation
They gave us a community donation grant. They might do matching funds. They pledged $500
already. We also submitted the W9. Amy will write a thank you note.

Board Members Needed
Some talk about who might serve as treasurer or school store point person.

Student Orientation

We are going to have a planning meeting before New Student Orientation. The meeting will be
on August 23rd at 6-7:30. Student Orientation is September 1st, 2-7pm. We will want to set up
a table for outreach and help with tables. We are looking for 5-6 people to volunteer.

Jennifer Huff, teacher, had a consideration. She is asking for us to have a coffee truck come on
that last day. Wed. 22nd.

Condee's Last Principal Corner

She wants some help for the promotion ceremony for 8th graders. We have budgeted money
for that promotion. We've already spent that money on it. The highlight is a parfait bar. In the
past, we have solicited supplies and for assembly. We could use money from the field trip. Can
somebody do this? Amy will help to make this happen.



Wendy volunteered to make a "sign up genius". Shana had a great idea of asking parents to
donate some money, so that someone can go buy the stuff regardless if we get the donations
we need. We also could have the food services provide these.

We unanimously agreed to reallocate funds from Field Trip line item in the budget to Student
Support in order to buy parfaits for the 8th grade Promotion Celebration.

We are tightening up safety in response to the recent shooting in Uvalde, TX. We are
reevaluating our points of entry. The district will be building a vestibule. We have started
locking the exterior doors between the gym and the cafeteria. Students will use key cards to be
able to get in and out. The doors will be open automatically during passing time. The front door
will be locked during school hours. Visitors will have to ring a doorbell and get buzzed in.

There were 157 kids who participated in a walk out. "Our Lives are Worth More Than Guns".
Leaders gave speeches while others stood and listened. They walked around the building and
gathered in front. More speeches. A reading of the names. Then they had a 15 minute
moment of silence. They walked around the building several times. They gathered again on
the field.

On the last week of school:

e Juneteenth is Monday
e Tuesday, we have 8th grade promotion.
e \Wednesday, we have Field Day.

Next Meeting, August 23rd.
Then, September 13th 6pm.

Meeting adjourned!



